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High sensitivity cardiac
troponin testing

Bösner and colleagues have presented
evidence for a simple rule for ruling out
coronary artery disease in the primary
care setting.1 It is noteworthy that no
laboratory measurements have been
included in their model, with reference
to their introductory statement that “ …
electrocardiography and cardiac tro-
ponin test are of limited value in primary
care… ”1 This point deserves some dis-
cussion as the utility of cardiac troponin
testing appears to be expanding in step
with increasing assay sensitivity. With
high-sensitivity assays clinically avail-
able — an example being the high sensi-
tivity cardiac troponin T (TnT hs) assay
now in use in Europe and available in
Canada later this year, the ability to use
this test in the primary setting for ruling
out individuals at risk is an intriguing
possibility. This is supported by recent
studies in stable high- risk populations
where the majority of individuals had
measurable TnT hs concentrations,2,3

thus perhaps permitting interpreting TnT
hs concentrations in the nonacute set-
ting. More work is needed in this regard
to establish cutoffs using the high-sensi-
tivity assays in the primary care setting,
but the ability to measure cardiac tro-
ponin in the stable setting is a provoca-
tive new route for possible risk stratifi-
cation. Furthermore, even if these high
sensitivity assays add prognostic infor-
mation, an important question will
remain whether inclusion of this marker
to the existing five determinants will fur-
ther improve an already impressive area
under the curve of 0.90.1
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Incorrectly placed 
C-spine collar

I don’t question the research in this arti-
cle1 but rather the improper positioning
of the C-spine collar on the cover of the
Aug. 10 issue of CMAJ. The collar pro-
trudes too far anteriorly (under the
chin) and doesn't sit properly on the
trapezius. This placement may result in
serious injury if the chin slips under the
collar during transport or a patient lift.
An unfortunate portrayal of C-spine to
accompany a good article.
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Medical education needed
for smoking cessation

The editorial by Penz and colleagues
rightly argues that governments can
improve the health of populations by
paying for smoking cessation.1 Too
often discussion of health care costs
focuses on saving by reducing services
to those who are sick, rather than by
reducing the incidence of illness. Nev-
ertheless, by concentrating on reim-
bursement for smoking cessation med-
ications and products, Penz and
colleagues ignore the need to pay for a
more comprehensive approach to smok-
ing cessation. All provinces have some

tobacco control policies, such as restric-
tions on advertising and on smoking in
public places, which help to reduce
smoking rates.

But for smoking cessation, it is clear
that advice and counselling on behav-
ioural strategies is effective, alone or in
combination with pharmacologic ther-
apy.2 Provincial funding of smoking
cessation must include reimbursement
of physicians’ time for counselling, as
well as funding for other health profes-
sionals and programs to provide this
service so that physicians do not carry
this responsibility alone. However,
physicians and other health profession-
als are not necessarily prepared by their
education to provide smoking cessation
counselling.3,4 Medical education, and
education of other health professionals,
must include training in counselling for
smoking cessation and other preventive
health behaviour.
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Governments, pay for
smoking cessation

Your recent editorial correctly argues
that provincial governments should
provide funding for smoking cessation
as it is a highly cost-effective way to
improve population health.1 Alas, the
editorial then repeats a common error
of confusing cost-effectiveness with
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